
BOARD BRIEFS 
Board Briefs is taken from the minutes of the Board of 

Directors meeting on May 31, 2012. 
Membership Count: The membership count was 4,760 

as of April 30, 2012. 
Approval of Reciprocity: The Board approved 

reciprocity with The Athenaeum Club, California Institute 
of Technology (Pasadena, CA). 

Auditor and Pension Document Approval: The Board 
approved KMH as the Club auditors for the 2012 audit. 
The Board approved pension documents drafted by 
Rosenbaum law as official documents to be filed with the 
IRS. 

Kalanianaole Highway Property: The Club has signed 
a non-binding letter of intent to sell the Kalanianaole 
property. There will be a membership meeting (date to be 
determined) to explain the reason for the proposed sale. 
The Board will make the final decision after consultation 
with the membership at the meeting. 

ODKF: Outrigger will continue as part of the ODKF 
name. ODKF Hawaii Waterman's Hall of Fame will be 
August 23. 

Financial Statement: Ending Net Operating Fund 
Income for April was $65,124. YTD $241,350 in initiation 
fees have been collected and deposited in the Operating 
Fund. There was a combined Food & Beverage net 
income, with the mini-charge, of $36,016. Year to date, 
nonmember income (parties of 9 or more, sponsored by a 
member, with payment for the function paid by an entity 
other than the sponsoring member) was $89,654. Year to 
date, non-member income is at 15.9% compared to 13.6% 
last year. Chef Doug Lum has revised inventory 
methodology to more accurately reflect food costs. 
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Building & Grounds: Still looking at Photo Voltaic. 
Replacing some older AC units w ith more energy efficient 
units. Security cameras to be upgraded. Old ones not 
holding up to beach conditions. Monitoring system to be 
moved from F & B office to the maintenance office. 
Looking at pipes beneath the Ka Mo'i Boathouse. 

House: Wine Club will be disbanded due to 
attendance. 

Athletics: Rick Budar will be stepping down as 
Volleyball Chair at the end of this term. Byron Ho reported 
that the current Athletic Membership applicants are great 
and will be an asset to the Club. 

LRP: The LRP committee supports the sale of the 
Kalanianaole property. Jeff Dinsmore distributed a 
demographic report on Club membership and discussed 
some of the ramifications on future dues. 

Entertainment: The Board congratulated Liz Perry and 
the Entertainment Committee on the success of "0" Day 
on May 27. It was a great effort by members and staff for 
a successful party. 

Athletic Membership Pilot Program: The Board 
received letters from two members objecting to the 
program. 

Executive Compensation Ad Hoc Committee: The 
Board approved the formation of an Executive 
Compensation Ad Hoc Committee to be appointed by the 
Club President. 

Buyouts: The Board discussed ways to accommodate 
buyouts w hile minimizing the impact to members. Parking 
alternatives, impact analysis, and pre-planning were 
suggested. 
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